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 Managerôs Corner      
 

June 1st.  Every year.  Itôs the start of hurricane 

season.  I know, no one wants to think about it, 

but here I go anyway. The experts are 

predicting an ñenhanced activityò due to warm 

tropical Atlantic waters and the lack of an El 

Niño.  If the models are accurate, look for 18 

named storms (average number is 12) nine 

hurricanes (we usually get six-seven) and four 

major hurricanes (average is two). 
 

It seems that, even after all of the hurricanes 

and near misses that we have had since 

Andrew devastated South Dade County in August of 1992, people living in 

South Florida would be better prepared for the six months of hurricane 

season.  Yet every year we face long lines and depleted store shelves as we 

all scurry around trying to stock up while a storm closes in on our area.  We 

hear stories about residents in storm-struck areas with no power, no food, no 

water, just waiting around for help to arrive.  It took FEMA five days to get 

water to the refugees stranded in the New Orleans Super Dome after 

Hurricane Katrina.  If a major storm hits South Florida, we all had better be 

prepared to survive for a week or more ñon our own.ò 
 

If you have a generator, have you checked it recently?  Generators should be 

run for at least 15 minutes each month to insure proper operation.  Good 

luck getting a generator repaired in the face of an approaching storm.  Make 

sure you plug a lamp (or something else electric) into the outlets in your 

generator to make sure it really produces electricity.   
 

Walk around your house and make a list of everything that needs to be 

picked up and brought inside if a storm threatens and note where youôre 

going to store it.  Where do the patio table and chairs go?  On patio homes 

with privacy walls, itôs a simple matter to install two eyebolts in the wall, 

stand the table up flat side to the wall, and secure it with rope.  That takes 

care of the table.  The chairs will have to be stored indoors. 
 

Your grocery shopping lists should now include purchasing a few extra 

canned and non-perishable foods and a couple of gallons of water on each 

trip until your pantry well stocked. Plan on at least a gallon of water per 

person per day and plan to have a two-week supply of canned goods and 

other of food that are easy to prepare and eat and donôt require cooking. 
 

If youôre totally lost about prepping for a storm, copies of our Resident 

Action Plans are available in the back hallway and Home Depot, Publix, and 

several radio/TV stations publish hurricane guides every year.  The Weather 

Channel or www.weather.com will run special segments to help South 

Florida residents get ready. 
 

Nothing helps you get a good nightôs sleep more than knowing that youôve 

already done all you can.  Now you only have to ñHope for the best, because 

youôve prepared for the worst.ò 

Ken Miller, Association Manager 

 

 

For photos, information 

and back issues of our 

newsletter (starting 

with April 2008) check 

out our website:  

 

www.majesticisles.com 

 

The M.I. Newsletter is 

financially self-sustaining. 

All  expenses are covered 

by advertising revenue.  
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Unofficial Highlights of M.I. Board of  

Directors Meeting, May 9, 2013 
 

Minutes of the May 2013 meeting will not be available 

until the Board approves them at the next meeting. To 

inform residents in a timely manner, we present the 

unofficial and abbreviated notes below. 
 

Treasurerôs Report, Sy Kugelmas 

¶ (Residents may request a report of the 5/9/13 cash 

positions and Statement of Operations at the office.)  

¶  Budget compliance to April 30, 2013: At this 

time we are in full compliance with the 2013 Budget. 
          

Committee Reports 

COBWRA and Safety and Security, Steve Bayer 

¶  COBWRA has 103 Communities representing 

over 120,000 people.  If you add this to the Delray 

Alliance, West Boca, Lake Worth Road Coalition, 

and the Broward Coalition there is representation of 

over 500,000 people 

¶ At the recent COBWRA election Myrna Rosoff 

was named as the new President and Martin 

Goodman remains Parliamentarian.  Steve Bayer 

remains our COBWRA Delegate with Stan Brizel as 

1st Alternate and Barbara Goodman as 2nd Alternate.   

¶ Myrnaôs three goals this year are to install a park, 

a new library, and a civic center. 

¶ Steve Bayer read the letter that will be going out 

to the residents concerning the transition to Radio 

Frequency Identification (RFID) gate entry. The 

Board approved sending the letter.  The letter is 

available with the minutes and will be mailed out to 

the residents with a full package.   
    

Grounds, Harvey Galan 

¶ Motion to accept M&Pôs summer planting 

proposal, at $2180.20, passed by unanimous vote. 
 

Insurance, Saul Siegel 

¶ Insurance has been reinstated and paid for the full 

2013-2014 year.  Plastridge found a better rate, so 

weôll be getting a refund check. 
                  

Architectural Review Committee, Mark Jaffie 

¶ Many ARC approvals were sent for new plantings 

and one approval for security cameras was granted. 

¶ The committee is discussing putting up an 

information TV in the clubhouse and is trying to get 

some of the clubs to purchase one jointly.  

 

Unfinished Business 

¶ Motion to accept Advanced Mulchôs three-year 

proposal for a total cost of $130,473.21 was passed 

by unanimous vote. 

 

 
¶ Discussion of cameras was tabled until more 

information is obtained.  

¶ Motion to accept the two-year proposal from LBS 

as long as LBS matches the lowest bid was passed by 

unanimous vote. 

¶ Motion to accept the Hartzellôs proposal to install 

two railings at the pool exit in front of the car blocks 

and to remove the small grass area at the end of the 

sidewalk and install concrete for a cost of $1700 was 

passed by unanimous vote. 
 

New Business 

¶ Bonnie Haberstick confirmed that there is enough 

free space in the kitchen for a dishwasher.  Ken 

Miller is to get a price for a commercial grade 

dishwasher before the next board meeting.  

¶ Recommendation by Ken Miller to purchase two 

new Pool Rules signs to be installed in the pool area 

and to move the existing sign to outside the pool 

entrance gate. Motion to accept Ken Millerôs 

recommendation passed by a 4-1 vote. 

¶ Discussion concerning the recommended Docu-

ments changes.  The Board accepted the changes and 

the final document will be sent to the attorney for 

approval.  Once the attorney approves the recom-

mended changes, a mailing will go out to the 

residents and a vote by the community will be 

scheduled. 

¶ A motion to include a definition of ñProper Swim 

Attireò in the Rules and Regulations passed, 4-1 in 

favor. [See p.29 for the wording of the notice.) 

 

 

 

WELCOME NEW NEIGHBORS  

By Elaine Jay 
 

The Majestic Isles Newsletter welcomes the 

following new residents to our community. 
 

Richard and Rosalie Baker 

Irwin and Hannah Bienstoch 

Anita Durgee 

Rick and Elena Franco 

Fred Guzielek 

Herman and Deborah Lurie 

Alan and Carol Stevens 
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DID YOU KNOW é 
   By Bill Broth  

 

In December of 1995, families began to move into 

their new homes at Majestic Isles. Construction 

continued at a fast pace.  Homes were completed and 

occupied, while others began to take shape. 

Some new residents were busy furnishing their 

homes while others spent time at the models to see 

how they were furnished. 

The clubhouse had not even been started and there 

was no place for new neighbors to meet.  Card games 

and mahjong were played in residentsô homes. 

Outings were planned for shows, trips, and other 

activities outside of Majestic Isles.  An Ad Hoc 

committee formed to prepare for the time when the 

residents took over from the builder. 

With the completion of the clubhouse, the games 

soon moved into the card and poker rooms. People 

created clubs and committees.  These early resident 

owners were eager to work to turn Majestic Isles into 

a friendly community. Along with the Ad Hoc 

Committee, there was the Social Club, Menôs Club, 

Womenôs Club, and the Citizen Observer Patrol 

(COP) group.   MILTôs first show, ñA Little Bit of 

This,ò portrayed moving into a Florida community. 

The show played to a full house for three nights.   

Our Social Club sold out for all of its shows, and we 

had to go to a lottery system to allocate seats. A 

Mystery Bus Ride was a sellout.  

We had parties for every occasion - Halloween, 

Memorial Day, Motherôs Day, Fatherôs Day, 

Valentineôs Day and New Yearôs Eve - and each 

party was a sellout. 

Over the past seventeen years many changes have 

taken place here at Majestic Isles. Friends and 

neighbors have moved back north or elsewhere, 

others have gone into assisted living or passed away.  

The years have taken their toll on the activities as 

well. The COP and Civilian Emergency Response 

Team (CERT) programs no longer exist because 

there are no longer enough volunteers to support 

them. The memberships in our clubs and other 

activities have also declined, as has interest in the  

 

election of our Board of Directors.  If you attend 

Board meetings you will be more informed of the 

current issues of the community.  We always want 

input from all residents.  The meetings are held on 

the first Thursday of the month at 2 p.m.  

My goal in writing this monthôs ñDid You Knowò 

article is to acquaint new residents and remind old 

timers of what we had, and what we could do if we 

could rejuvenate some small measure of interest in 

our community. We need everyoneôs support; even a 

little support can go a long way. 

Majestic Isles is home to all of us, whether year 

round, snowbird or snowflake residents. 

 

 

 

 
 

GOOD AND WELFARE  

 
GET WELL 

Howie Cohen  Ray Hutt 

Karen Cohen  Patty Koutcher 

Bernie Freedman Lynn Sherman   

 

SYMPATHY 

To Selma and Ziggy Friedman on the loss of their 

daughter-in-law. 

 

MESSAGES 

Many thanks for all the cards, phone calls and get 

well wishes for a speedy recovery during my recent 

illness. 

Janice Berger 
 

To my dear friends and neighbors: Once again 

Majestic Isles showed what a caring community it is! 

Thank you for your good wishes, cards and calls 

during my recent illness. 

Sheila Traum 

 

Please note: We reserve the right to edit for length 

(30 word maximum) and clarity. Submit items to 

Elaine Jay by email at ElainJay@aol.com with Good 

and Welfare as the subject. Acknowledgement of each 

email will be sent as verification of receipt.  

mailto:ElainJay@aol.com
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[Type a quote from the document or the summary of 

an interesting point. You can position the text box 

anywhere in the document. Use the Text Box Tools 

tab to change the formatting of the pull quote text 

box.] 
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